
DES and the New Hampshire Attorney General have allowed Eversource to sign the AoT 
permits for its 70+ transmission line rebuilds as "owner" or agent of the land on which it has 
easements.

DES, the New Hampshire Attorney General and Eversource willfully excluded transmission 
easement-encumbered landowners from the AoT permitting process, in violation of DES's own 
rules. 

“If the applicant is not the owner of the property, each property owner signature shall 
constitute certification by the signer that he or she is aware of the application being filed 
and does not object to the filing.”

DES, the New Hampshire Attorney General and Eversource failed to inform easement-
encumbered landowners of this act, for obvious reasons.

DES, the New Hampshire Attorney General and Eversource need to remedy these violations, 
repeated over the past seven years in 70+ Eversource transmission projects, and inform the 
public and the thousands of New Hampshire transmission easement-encumbered landowners 
about these violations. This announcement needs to appear in local newspapers and be sent to 
all towns and transmission-encumbered landowers. Damages are due to easement-encumbered 
landowners, who were neutered in a permitting process which is already skewed in favor of 
corporate applicants; a rubber stamp permit. 



Eversource claims the AoT application files are too large to send to the few individuals and 
towns that have requested them!

DES and Eversource need to provide links (that work) for all Eversource AoT applications and 
place the X-178, U-199, Q-195 and S-136 permitting on hold until these applications are 
available on the Eversource project sites, functional on the DES site, and hard copies have been
sent to all easement-encumbered landowners.

DES is responsible for the lack of inspections and enforcements and the violations of the 
conditions of its AoT permits to Eversource.

Towns in which Eversource transmission lines are rebuilt need to require Eversource to pay for 
third party inspection services, chosen by the town.

kris pastoriza
easton, nh

Sent to: 

wetlandsapplicationpubliccomments@des.nh.gov,
"Aslin, Christopher" 
<Christopher.Aslin@doj.nh.gov>,
Robert.R.Scott@des.nh.gov

cc:

"Nelson, Kurt I" <kurt.nelson@eversource.com>,
Robert Blechl <rblechl@caledonian-record.com>,
bosrice@woodstocknh.gov,
dalybos@lincolnnh.org,
hambos@lincolnnh.org,
bosrand@woodstocknh.gov,
Town Admin <townadmin@townofdaltonnh.gov>,



"Oberlin, Brent" <boberlin@iso-ne.com>,
Whitefield Planning Board 
<whitefieldtax@ne.rr.com>,
bosreardon@woodstocknh.gov,
Vivian Winterhoff 
<conservationcommission@bethlehemnh.org>,
pacmatters@iso-ne.com,
selectman5@bethlehemnh.org,
Easton Planning Board 
<eastonnhplanningboard@gmail.com>,
Easton SelectBoard 
<eastonnhselectboard@gmail.com>,
Linda Hansen 
<eastonconservationcommission@gmail.com>,
Sugar Hill Selectmen 
<selectmen@sugarhillnh.org>,
Nancy West <nancywestnews@gmail.com>


